
 
 

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS 
 

2017 WATER MAIN UPGRADE PROJECT  
 

WASHINGTON ROAD – Mack Avenue to Chalfonte Avenue 
 
The City of Grosse Pointe wishes to inform you that they have entered into a Contract with the Bricco Excavating 
Company to replace and upgrade the water main on your street. This project is part of the Cities master plan to 
replace smaller existing mains with larger mains and to loop these mains in a manner that will help increase 
water flow throughout the city.  
 
The Contractor is expected to begin delivery and storage of pipe and miscellaneous materials along the street 
between the sidewalk and curb during the week of July 3rd. The actual work is expected begin during the week 
of July 10th and is expected to be completed in early September.  Please note your block of the street will 
also be resurfaced by a separate road contractor after the water project. 

 
Access to your driveways is expected to be maintained at all times during construction. After the water main is 
installed, pavement patches that were removed to accommodate the work, including miscellaneous sidewalks, 
will be replaced.  
 
After the new water main has been installed and tested, the Contractor will have to connect the new water main 
to the existing water system at several locations.  During this work, the water to your house will need to be shut 
off. You will be given a minimum of 24 hours notice prior to the water being temporarily shut off.  We are 
anticipating that these planned shutdowns will take up to a half day each, after which time your water will be 
turned back on. Then, once the new water main is in service, the contractor will be transferring your individual 
services from the old main to the new main. This will require water to be shut off to your home for about 30 
minutes. 
 
If you are within the construction area and have a sprinkler system along the back of the sidewalk or between 
the sidewalk and curb, please mark your sprinklers as soon as possible to aid the Contractor in preventing 
unnecessary damage to your system. If any portion of your sprinkler system requires temporary removal, it will 
be re-installed during final site restoration and clean-up of the work site.  
 
To assist the Contractor in completing the water main replacement in as little time as possible, the City 
is asking that you not park your vehicles on either side of the street, or, on your driveway apron between 
the sidewalk and street between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. once work on your street begins. 
 
During construction, mail delivery, rubbish pick-up and access for Emergency Vehicles will not be interrupted. 
 
The City of Grosse Pointe wishes to apologize in advance of the impending construction for any inconvenience 
it may cause you and hopes, with your cooperation, to complete the construction in a timely manner. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact any of the following: 

Contractor: Bricco Excavating Company, LLC   (248) 547-6963 

Engineer: Anderson, Eckstein and Westrick, Inc      
Charles Myslinski     (586) 771-3792 
Stephen Pangori     (586) 726-1234 

Thank You.  


